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Orinda Historical Society Exhibit Offers Library Visitors Trip Down 
Memory Lane 
By Laurie Snyder

The photographs were taken by Karl Nielson of the 
Metropolitan Transportation Commission (MTC) and 
John Huseby of Caltrans. 

What do 1960s-era toys, a late 20th century architectural 
model of the Orinda Community Center, and a framed copy 
of a Caldecott Tunnel bond have to do with a black and 
white 1935 photograph of the Joaquin Moraga Adobe? 
They're all part of an exhibit being presented by the Orinda 
Historical Society (OHS) at the Orinda Library Art Gallery 
now through Jan. 28. 

 Each year, OHS displays select items from its treasure 
trove of historic documents and memorabilia at special 
events as part of its education and outreach programming. 
OHS volunteers also help residents to uncover new details 
about the histories of their neighborhoods, and inspire 
dozens of Orinda third graders, parents, and teachers to 
love local history via guided tours of the society's museum 
which is located on the ground floor of the Orinda Library 
complex. Armchair genealogists, serious historians, and 
news reporters have even been known to mine the society's 
files and newspaper archives for hints about the city's most 
noteworthy - and notorious - former residents. 

 The society has been charged with preserving Orinda's 
history by protecting and displaying artifacts, documents 
and images in the OHS museum, and by educating its 
membership and the general public about the area's history 

in a manner which enhances the quality of life in and beyond the city. Members come from as far away as Santa 
Rosa for the society's annual holiday dinner and benefit from fellowship and frequent belly laughs while working on a 
diverse range of special projects throughout the year. 

 In addition to the Caldecott Tunnel bond currently on display, the January Library Gallery exhibit also 
showcases clay renderings by local artist Dorothy P. Roos of Orinda's first school -known in 1882 as the Moraga 
School, the Miner Home (1880) and the Orinda Park Hotel (1885), the Santa Maria Chapel (1892), the Bryant Home 
(1875), and the Bryant Train Station (1893) - Orinda's own stop along the California Nevada Railroad. Roos, a 
graduate of the California College of Arts and Crafts, created the building models to help local children envision the 
founding days of their home town. 

 Future events planned by OHS volunteers include an exhibit of artifacts at the annual Orinda Car Show and a 
military display to honor the sacrifices made by local veterans for community and country. OHS is asking residents 
to loan or donate items and gear in support of the project. Uniforms from all service eras and branches are welcome, 
with Marine and Coast Guard uniforms most desired to diversify the items received to date. 

 Residents are also needed to assist with everything from data entry to helping organize and archive the 
museum's collections, and to staff the museum. In addition, a membership drive is currently underway. So, if you're 
a history buff or an avid genealogist, OHS would welcome your support. For more information, contact Lucy Hupp 
Williams: (650) 349-3382, or (925) 254-1353. Or swing by to meet the members of the OHS Board of Directors and 
other volunteers at a special Library Gallery reception for the current exhibits from 2 to 4 p.m. Sunday, Jan. 27. 

 You might just enlighten a child - or help a neighbor to solve a mystery. 
 Selected images from "Tunnel Vision," an award-winning series of photographs capturing the construction of 

the new fourth bore for the Caldecott Tunnel, are also currently on display at the Orinda Library Art Gallery this 
month. Drivers felt a glimmer of hope for easier commutes late last year with the news that eastern and western 
tunneling operations had finally connected. The new $402.1 million bore - "one of the largest recipients of Recovery 
Act funding in the nation," according to regional transportation officials - is expected to open to traffic by late 2013. 
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Reach the reporter at: laurie@lamorindaweekly.com
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